EFCSA Executive Committee

Meeting Minutes
Monday 15th May 2023
The Peoples Club, Goodison Park
	Item
	Minute

	  1
	Welcome & Apologies
The Acting-Chair opened the meeting welcoming the Committee. 
Present were:
Julie Hobson (Vice-Chair), Ian Seymour (Secretary), Ian Webster (Treasurer), John Blain, Dave Kelly, Paul Murphy, Phil Parker, Tony Rimmer, Keith Seymour. 
Apologies were received from:
Robbie Daniels, Barry Hancox, Dave Gillam, Michael Owen, Tom Hughes.

	  2
	Approval of minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes having been previously distributed were taken as read.

Tony Rimmer proposed that the minutes be approved. 

The motion was seconded by Phil Parker.

	  3
	Review of Action Plan

In view of recent events on and off the field it was agreed to:

· No longer proceed with a banner promoting the Shareholders Association.

· Postpone any future forum until the end of the season.

· Dave Kelly to contact Richard Kenyon regarding the lack of our Quarterly Meetings and to CC Julie Hobson as Acting Chair.

	  4
	Chair’s Report

Dave Kelly reported that despite his injury he managed to lay a wreath on behalf of the Association in respect of the victims of the Hillsborough disaster. 

	  5
	Treasurer’s Report

Ian Webster advised that we currently hold approx  £10,500 in the bank.

	  6
	Secretary’s Report
Ian Seymour stated that our membership is at its highest since we were able to put pressure of the club to re-introduce AGMs.

He also reported on the email conversation he had with Darren Bentley regarding another stadium visit. Apparently no visits are being undertaken at the moment due to the work being undertaken on the structure of the roof.
It was agreed that Ian Seymour continue to seek further visits as soon as possible.


	7
	Any Other Business

· It was agreed to wait until the end of the season and the announcement of the fixtures (PL or EFL) before we arrange our AGM.
· The subscriptions for 2023/24 was then briefly discussed. Julie Hobson proposed a nominal fee of £10. This was seconded by John Blain and agreed by all. 

· John Blain thanked Dave Kelly for his brief tenure as Chair. It was agreed that Julie Hobson will be Acting Chair until our AGM in August.

· Dave Kelly revealed that Corena Duffy had recently left the club. It was agreed that we send her some flowers and Dave Kelly write to her to thank her for all the help she had provided us over the years, particularly with holding our Annual Dinner.
· Ian Seymour advised the Committee of his intention that after 12 years on the committee, 10 of which as Secretary, not to stand for 2023/24.


There being no further business the meeting closed at 7.45pm

